
CEAP Parent Advisory Committee 
Minutes – November 25, 2009 (On-Line)  
 
In attendance: Jeff Temple, Andrea Plank, Teresa Pollen, Linda 
 
Meeting called to order 7:00 pm 
 
Welcome and Introductions 
 
Vice Principal’s Report:   
 

 Student progress reports: last week CEAP sent out 240 high school reports through 
             email.  This was the first time, and although there were some things to be worked out 
             it seemed to be success. 

 Scholarships and bursaries/Grad items: CEAP is starting to work towards setting up 
             scholarships and bursaries for this years grads.  We currently have a bout 12 potential 
             grads.  Ceap is only responsible for full time CEAP students. 

 Winter Drama Performance: Has been moved up by 1 week.  We will have a review  
             celebration the following week. 

 Winchelsea Library: We now have a time slot at the Winchelsea library on Tuesdays 
             from 1:30 to 2:00 for the K-5 kids.  Lark Balmer will be taking the kids over.  Thanks  
             Lark. 

 Enrolment: we have 1 more student in k-5, 1 more middle school student, and several  
       high school students. 

 Jeff gave us a brief tour of the website showing us that the PAC minutes could be found 
under the Student & Parent information tab on CEAP’s website 

 
 
 
 
Chair Report:   
 

 Meeting times : we discussed the possibility of alternating the venue, time and day of our 
meetings.  Those who participate in this online meeting felt it was great, but felt we 
should make efforts to take those interested through the process in person. 

 
 PAC Executive 
 Chair-person        Teresa Pollen 
 Treasurer             Andrea Plank 
 DPAC Rep.          Karin Kosick 

 
We currently have vacancies on the board for: 
        Vice-Chair                                  Secretary                         Members at Large 
 
Please contact Teresa  at 250-951-0375 or chair.ceappac@gmail.com if you would like 
more information on the above positions. 
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Treasurer’s Report: 

 We currently have $1,090 in our gaming account 
 
DPAC Report: 
 

 Andrea attended the True Colours workshop and found it valuable experience. 
 

Old Business 
 

Budget 
Ideas on the table: 

Support for gads – folders, bursaries 
Support for the Hornby Island Camping Trip 
Off Island field trips 
Resources 
 

Hornby Island 

 CEAP has booked May 5
th
 – May 7

th
 at the Tribune Bay 

Outdoor Education Centre with the possibility of at date later 
in May as there may be a cancellation. 

 As funding has changes CEAP plans to pay for the camping 
fees & parents would be responsible for their travel to 
Tribune Bay.  There is a possibility of PAC support. 

 It has also bee suggested that we do meals as a group.  
More discussion at a later date. 

Spirit Wear 

 Tomorrow is the last day to order, November 26
th
.  So far 

there are not many orders.  

 Jeff would like to buy extra t-shirts to have on hand for gifts, 
etc. 

 
 

Meeting adjourned a 
 
Next meeting: 
    

Wednesday, December 16th, 2009 7:00 pm Online 
We look forward to seeing you online! 


